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Department

When calling the police
department's non-
emergency phone,
please leave a detailed
voicemail.

Leave your name, a
callback number and
the address/location of
the complaint.

If a detailed message is
not left, the issue may
not be resolved.

Phone: (920) 927-5272
Fax: (920) 927-1745
reesevil-
lepd@netwurx.net

To submit and article or
advertisement please email :

i treat for 3-5pm on Sunday, October 31,

f Rec

The Vﬂlage of Reeseville Board meet-
ings are held on the 2nd Thursday of
each month beginning at 6:30 p.m.
Public comments are heard for the first
15 minutes of each meeting. All Village
residents are welcome. If you wish to
add something to the agenda please
contact the Village Clerk. Meeting
minutes will be printed in this newslet-
ter, however they are not official until
approval at the following monthly
meeting.

esevl

The Village Clerk, Christine Abell, is
available to help residents with any
village business such as utility or tax
payments and ordinance inquires. She
is available by appointment, 9-4
Monday-Friday. Please reach out to
her if you need assistance.

(608) 575-3097
ReesevilleClerk@gmail.com

Ll |

lle Housekeeping

Dog and Poultry

licensing

Dog and Poultry licenses were due
March 31. There will be a late fee
now and a citation will be issued
for non licensed dogs. Owners
should contact the Clerk-Treasurer if
their dog has passed away or has
been rehomed. Applications are
available at the end of this newsletter
or www.reeseville.com.

Brush and Branch Pickup

1st and 3rd Monday of each month.
Brush and leaves must be bagged.
Branches need to be a maximum of
4ft and tied in bundles. All branches
not tied or longer than 4ft will be
left.

Burn Pile
The burn pile is for brush and

branches ONLY, no other items may
be left there.

reesevillereview@gmail.com 3
k.

The advertisements and
articles included in this
newsletter are at the dis-
cretion of the editor, but
do not necessary express
the views of the Village or
the editor.

Trick or Treat

The Village Board has set hours of trick or

i 2021. Households interested in giving out

i treats should turn on their porch light. The
Board recommended that people should be
mindful of maintaining social distancing be-

tween groups of trick or treaters.
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Bingo Night

Reeseville Community Center ! . '
406 N. Main Street, Reeseville | Daylight Savings Ends

- November 7. Rememberto

September 12 ~ set your clock back an hour.
October 10

November 14 ‘

| December 12
| Doorsopen at gpm, First game Food and Refreshments will be

| begins at 5:30. available for purchase.
15 games will be played. plus ~ Sponsored by the Reeseville
jone Progressive game Fire Service Corp.

Dodgeland
Homecoming

Dodgeland will host
# Homecoming activities on -
October 8.

Parade: 4pm
Football game: 7pm
Street dance: 9:30pm

(text from Dodgleand’s web-
site and picture from Dodge-
land’s FB page)
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Well it’s been a month since the Dodge County
| Fair is over with. I can’t be more proud as a
Leader of this group. This group of kids really
did well to bring the ribbons home for them-
selves. They should all be proud of their accom-
plishments.

Lakeside 4H, Dodge County Fair 2021 ribbon
count is below:

1stPlace Blue Ribbons: 25

2nd Place Red Ribbons: 17

- 31 Place White Ribbons: 9

| 4% Place Pink Ribbons: 4

Four members of Lakeside 4H were able to se-
cure and be awarded Special Merit Ribbons.
These Special Merit ribbons are the dark or light
purple Champion or Reserve Champion ribbons.
Members who received Special Merit Ribbons in
the Youth Building will be able to display their
project at the Wisconsin State Fair in 2022.

Congratulations to our parent group well who
took projects in as open class entries and receiv-
ing the following placements:

7 Blue Ribbons

5 Red Ribbons

2 White Ribbons

Upcoming dates to remember:
Sunday October 10t 2021 at 3pm our next

meeting will be held with a potluck, hay ride and
bon fire at the Salmi house, south of Reeseville at
N1221 Hwy G. We will be electing officers for the

2021-2023 4H years. This is a dual party night
for us, saying good bye to graduating senior and
- welcoming current member and new members

back into the club.

November 7t 2021 the Lakeside 4H group will

celebrate 75 Years of 4H in Dodge County at the
' Reeseville Community Center from 1pm-4pm.

All past and current 4H members are welcome to

attend and if possible please bring a project you
completed in 4H, a picture of what you did in 4H
or a piece of Lakeside 4H history you may have
tucked away at home.

Lakeside 4H started in 1946 south of Reeseville

at the old school house off of Highway G. At
this time it was called Lakeside 11 since there
were 11 original members. As the club gained
strength in members through the years it be-
came Lakeside 4H, which has become a Five
Generation Club over the past 75 years. This is
a community event, all are welcome to attend.

We will have more updates in the next News-
letter.

Remember 4H isn’t just for farm kids. Thereis
a whole new world that can open up for your 5
child by joining 4H. If you need more infor-
mation please contact Eric or Sandy Salmi at
020-988-1817.

Eric and Sandy
Salmi

Lakeside 4H
Leaders

From The Editor

Advertisements and articles for submission to
the newsletter may be emailed to reesevil-
lereview@gmail.com. All submissions must
be received by the 25th of each month to be
included in the following month’s news.

Advertisement
Prices
Small ad: $5/line
3 line minimum
Business card: $25
1/4 page ad: $40
1/2 page ad: $75
Full page ad: $100

All fees due in advance.

Design fees to be negotiated and billed sepa-
rately. Contact the editor for details.
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Are You a Veteran in Crisis or Concerned About One? Did you
know that VA offers same day services in Primary Care and Men-
tal Health at 172 VA

Medical Centers across the country? Contact the Veterans Crisis
Line { 1-800-273-8255 and press 1,

Chat, or Text 838255.)

ATTENTION VETERANS

Army — Navy — Marines — Air Force — Coast Guard

WWII — Korea — Vietnam — Panama — Desert Storm — Bosnia —
Iraq — Afghanistan — Many Other Campaigns VFW Post #9392 is
offering a free first year’s membership to all eligible veterans.
Even if you just need someone to talk to, the VFW is here to help.
Veterans Helping Veterans

Post Phone: 920-927-9392 Face-
book.com/VFWPOSTg392

Quartermaster Craig Seaver 920-296-5652
cpbseav@yahoo.com

VFW Post #9392 News & Events
October 26, 2021 - VFW Meeting at the Lowell VEW Post

#9392 starts at 7:00 p.m.

The VFW Post #9392 meets on the 4th Tuesday of the month at
the VFW Post, 280 South St., Lowell WI. For more information
about becoming a member contact John Stanton, Post #9392
Commander at 920-296-6926

A Special Thank You
' Thank you to all who attended and supported the VFW

Yukon Breakfast on September 12t%. This is one of the
biggest VFW fundraisers and it was so nice to see all of
the friendly faces that ecame out to help. A special thank
you to all of the volunteers that helped put on this event.
We can’t do it without you!

VFW Post #9392 members
Sheepshead Tournament
October 16, 2021

| At Lowell VFW, South Street

| Check in time 11 a.m.-12:30 p.m.

Start Promptly at 12:30 p.m.

Entry Fee $10 per player

5-Handed, 4 games of 15 hands
100% payout

6 players per table — Dealer sits out

Jack of Diamonds automatic partner
Sponsored by the Lowell VFW Post 9392

Mark Your Calendars for November Events
November 11 — Veterans Day
November 13 — Sheepshead Tournament

Lowell VFW is a great place for a family gathering or
party! Lowell VFW Post #9293 is available to rent for events
large and small. The club holds up to 250 people for dining with a
full kitchen and bar available. Book your wedding, anniversary,
birthday, graduation, confirmation or other event. The hall is
available on short notice for a great price! Contact Marty Stanton,
at 920-296-6925 or martyrstanton@gmail.com for more infor-
mation and pricing.

Veterans, Gold Star Families get free entrance to nation-
al parks, refuges, other public lands
News Sections: #VetResources

Published On: November 1st, 2020|518 words|1.7 min read

VAntage Point Coniributor

Entrance fees for the National Park Service and the U.S. Fish
and Wildlife Service and standard amenity recreation fees for
the Bureau of Land Management, Bureau of Reclamation, U.S.
Forest Service and U.S. Army Corps of Engineers sites are
waived for current Military Service-members and
their dependents, Veterans and Gold Star Families.
They now have free access to approximately 2,000 public loca-
tions spread out across more than 400 million acres of public
lands, which host activities to fit any lifestyle, from serene to
high octane, including hiking, fishing, paddling, biking, hunt-

ing, stargazing, camping, and much more.
Are you eligible?

For purposes of this program, a Veteran is identified

as an individual who has served in the United States

Armed Forees, including the National Guard and Re-
serves, and is able to present one of the following

Jorms of valid (unexpired) identification:

® Department of Defense Identification Card

Veteran Health Identification Card (VHIC)

Veteran ID Card

® Veterans designation on a state-issued U.S. driver’s li-

__ cense or identification card

Gold Star Families are next of kin of 2 member of the United
States Armed Forces who lost his or her life in a “qualifying
situation,” such as a war, an international terrorist attack, or a
military operation outside of the United States while serving

with the United States Armed Forces.

The America the Beautiful — the National Parks and
Federal Recreational Lands Pass (Interagency Pass)

Program

The Interagency Pass Program already includes a free annual
pass for active duty members of the U.S. Military and their
dependents. Current Military Service-members must show a
valid (unexpired) Department of Defense ID. Dependents of
current Service-members must show a valid (unexpired) DD

Form 1173 AD or DEC.

The annual Military Pass has been expanded to include Veter-
ans and Gold Star Family members. Other free or discounted
passes, including some lifetime passes, are available for per-
sons with permanent disabilities, fourth grade students, vol-

unteers, and senior citizens age 62 years or older.

How to get your Interagency Pass

Interagency Passes can be obtained in person while visiting a
participating site. Visit Places to Get Interagency Passes for a
searchable list and be sure to contact the site before you go, to
make sure they are open and have passes in stock. In addition,
Military passes, as well as those for seniors and persons with
permanent disabilities, are available online through the USGS

Online Store.

For more information about eligibility and passes, visit Free
Entrance to National Parks for Veterans and Gold Star Fami-

lies (U.S. National Park Service) (nps.gov).
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Window Into the Past

The below photo is from a 2007 program at the library. If you
look closely you may recognize some of these folks as current
! adults. Rk ¥ ‘

| b

216 S Main Street
927-7390

M-F 12:30-6

Sat 10-noon

We wish to thank the First United
Chruch of Crist for donating items from
our wish list. Thank you for thinking of
us. We also want to thank the Gather-
ing Source for donating craft supplies
for our storytimes. Qur community is
strengthened by your generosity.

Story Time is back this fall. The library
will host a program with stories, crafts
and snacks at the Tri-Parish Catholic
Church on Prairie Street. We'll meet
on Mondays at 11.

Staff is working hard to keep Take and
Make kits in stock. Stop in and see what L
is available. : 2

The Reeseville Library Board wants to ANNUAL TURKEY DINNER
encourage use by forgiving fines. If you : FUNDRAISEﬂ

have library fines that are keeping you

from using the library please contact the

director to make arr angements. Immanuel I_uthémr; Church, 210 Lincoln Avenue in
Reeseville will be serving their annual rurkey dinner
on Sunday, October 3, 2021, from 11:00 a.m. until
1:00 p.m. Out of an bundance of caution due t on-
going COVID-19 concems, this year's dinner will
again be CARRY-OUT ONLY. Each carry-out will

- coz;ﬁin bountiful portions of roast turkey, homemade -

mashed potatoes, gravy, stffing, vegerable, :
cranberries, dinner rolls and coleslaw. Alsa included
will be vour choice of either pumpkin, apple or
cherry pie. Each carry out will cost $12.00. Pre-orders
ate strorigly encouraged and may be ordered by
calling the church at 920-927-5734.
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Shared Covenant Ministries First United Church of Christ
Lowell United Methodist Church The corner of Washington and Lincoln Ave
Cross Street, Lowell Reeseville
Pastor Renae Dymond Pastor Carrie

Phone: 920-296-8436
renaethepastor@gmail.com

Sunday Worship Service 10:45 a.m.
Come Join Us!

*Additional services in Juneau and Horicon.
Check out our website or look on Facebook for
additional information.

WWW.scmofwi.org

Not ready to attend in person? Check us out at:
Go to YouTube and type, Shared
Covenant Ministries in the search
bar and press enter. This image
will appear with the results. Click
on that option and you will find
all of the sermons Pastor Renae
and Pastor Allie have posted.

Or visit our website: www.scmofwi.org and click
on the Click Here to Watch button at the center
of the bottom of the page. That will bring you to
our Sermons page where you will be able to click
on any message thats available. As always, if you
have any questions, please call Pastor Renae at
920-296-8436 and she will do her best to help
you.

JOIN US FOR “SOCIAL SATURDAY”

Where: Lowell United Methodist Church, Cross
Street, Lowell

When: Saturday, October 30, at 9:30 a.m.

ALL COMMUNITY MEMBERS ARE INVITED to
join the Lowell United Methodist Church
Women for Social Saturday. It is time for some
true hospitality for the community we call home.
Everyone is welcome to gather with us to get to
know each other and enjoy some good food.

Food and beverages will be provided but if you
would like to bring something, feel free!

Mark your calendars for the 4 th Saturday of the
month, as this will become a regular event for
community members to get together.
Questions? Contact Marty Stanton at mar-
tyrstanton@gmail.com or call 920-296-6925

“Totenfest is a German word that means “Feast of the
Dead” or “Festival for the Dead.” It was established in 1816
by Prussian Emperor Fredrick William III as a day to re-
member that nation’s soldiers who had died in the recently
concluded Prussian War. Obviously, it became an im-
portant observance in the Evangelical Church in Prussia
(established by the same emperor in 1817) as a day to re-
member not only the war dead, but also church members
who had died in the previous year.

This was also the time of clearing gardens and fields of the
summer’s growth in preparation for winter. To this day,
Totenfest in parts of Germany is the day families visit the
graves of loved ones to clean off the summer flowers and
cover the graves with evergreen boughs for the winter.” -
- (this was copied from https://www.ucc.org/worship-

way)

We will be celebrating Totenfest on Sunday, November
7. On this day of remembrance, I would love to include
the names of those you love that have passed into the arms
of our Savior in the past year. Please send me their name
and date of death so that we may honor their life in our
service that day. If you are able to attend our Totenfest
service you will be able to light a candle in memory of your
loved one that will burn in their honor throughout the ser-
vice. If you are unable to attend, I will light a candle in
their honor. Their name will be read as the candle is lit.
They do not have to be members of Reeseville First
Church. I also recognize that your loss may not have taken
place in the last year, but you may still wish to honor that
loved one; I will include their name as well.

First United Church of Christ is located on the corner of
Washington and Lincoln Ave in Reeseville. We would love
to have you join us in worship! Sunday services are in per-
son and begin at 10am. We have Holy Communion on the
first Sunday of every month. We practice open Commun-
ion and welcome all who believe in our Lord Jesus Christ
to partake in Communion with us.

Jesus lived and preached love and compassion for every-
body and that is what we at First Church focus on. Ours is
a worship of love and friendship that we would love to
share with you. We hope to see you Sunday! Find us on
Facebook: “First United Church of Christ Reese-
ville WI” You may email us at schueti-
carriem24@gmail.com




PROCEEDINGS OF THE VILLAGE BOARD
OF THE VILLAGE OF REESEVILLE
September 9, 2021

A duly convened meeting of the Village Board of the Village of Reeseville, Dodge County,
Wisconsin, was held in open session on September 9, 2021 and called to order by Village President, Brian
Miller, at 7:01 p.m. The meeting had been delayed due to lack of quorum. The pledge of allegiance was
recited. Roll call was taken and the following Trustees were present, Chris Abell, Jim Bublitz, Cheryl
Goodrich and Dave Snow. Trustees Debby Casperson and Grant Rushing were absent.

Notice of this meeting was given to the public at least 48 hours prior to the meeting by posting
the complete agenda at the Reeseville Village Hall, the Reeseville Post Office, and on the Village’s
official website.

There was no public comment.

There was a motion by Cheryl Goodrich and seconded by Jim Bublitz to approve the consent
agenda items, which include the minutes from the previous regular meeting, minutes from the police
hearing, the Village Treasurer’s report and Utility Treasurer’s report. Motion carried.

Andrea Hatton from We-Energies gave a presentation on the LED Conversion Program. A
spreadsheet listing all the street light locations and types within the village was reviewed and discussed by
the Board. The spreadsheet also listed the upfront conversion fees per pole and the potential future cost
savings. If the Village decided to convert all the poles at the same time, the upfront cost would be $41,770
and the Village would see a return in the investment after seven years. The monthly savings would be
$244.08 per month based on the current day energy rate. Andrea will send out additional information for
the Board to review at budget time. There was no further discussion.

Tammy Hampton from Kunkel Engineering was present to give the Engineer’s Report. An update
was given on the Pearl Street Project. The project is officially done. Kruczek Construction did not submit
the final pay request, but pay request #4 was submitted for approval instead. The final pay request is
anticipated to be ready for the October meeting. The one-year warranty on the project begins after the
final payment is made.

Pay Request #4 for $173,614.18 was approved on a motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Dave
Snow. Motion Carried.

Chief Bahr was present to give the police report. The report included the hours worked, citations
issued, citizen complaints and calls for service. A new officer, Carmen Micale, was sworn in prior to the
Board meeting. Chief Bahr discussed his concerns over the increased truck traffic through the Village due
to the closure of County Road M and Highway 16/60. The Board discussed concerns over the
deterioration of Jackson Street and the impact the additional traffic will have.

The Protection of Persons, Property & Safety Committee met with the Dodge County Sheriff to
discuss police services for the Village. The Sheriff will have a contract drafted prior to the Qctober
meeting for the Board to review. A final decision will be made at the October meeting in preparation for
the budget meeting.

Chiet Abell was present to give the fire report. There were two calls for the month. The merger is
progressing and the 2022 CLR Fire & Rescue budget has been drafted. BINGO will be held on Sunday.



Chief Abell also gave an update on the First Responders. The First Responders will be moving
forward as part of the CLR merger. The Townships of Portland and Elba have been offered First
Responder services starting in 2022 after the merger has been finalized. The two townships will take the
offer to each of their Boards for discussion.

The total CLR Fire & Rescue budget is $191,225. The individual municipalities budget will not
change from the current year budget for fire & first responder services. The combined contribution from
Reeseville will be $41,140. There was a motion by Dave Snow and seconded by Jim Bublitz to approve
Village’s contribution to the CLR Fire & Rescue Group. Chris Abell abstained; motion carried.

The Board set the hours for the Village wide Trick-or-Treat. On a motion by Dave Snow and
seconded by Jim Bublitz, the date was set for Sunday, October 31 from 3-5 p.m. Motion carried.

A land division request for N3146 County Road G was reviewed by the Board. The Board had
questions regarding a note about a possible driveway easement. There was a motion by Jim Bublitz and
seconded by Chris Abell to deny the request due to lack of information available. Motion carried.

There was nothing to report from the Residence Board.
The monthly library report was reviewed by the Board. There was no further discussion.

Dean Ziegel gave an update on the utilities. The Specialty Cheese lift station had issues and
needed to be cleaned. The lift station generators had routine maintenance done. The pump at Well #1 is
down for a week while its having routine maintenance done.. Brief discussion was had on the need for
raising sewer utility rates. The Utility Committee will meet for further discussion on that.

A draft ordinance prohibiting motor vehicle compression brakes was reviewed by the Board. The
draft will be revised to include a penalty and the finalized ordinance will be presented at the October
meeting.

Discussion was had on the repairs needed for Jackson Street. An unofficial quote of $77,000 for
blacktop grinding and repaving was given. The quote does not include possible culvert repairs needed.
The Streets & Alleys Committee will meet to discuss more options.

The budget planning meeting was scheduled for Thursday, October 21% at 6:30 pm.

A mobile home park license transfer for Reeseville Associates LLC was approved by Jim Bublitz
and seconded by Cheryl Goodrich. Motion carried.

The Finance & Personnel Committee recently met to discuss employee wages and salaries. The

committee discussed raising the President’s salary to $1,800 per year, $360 per year with $50 per monthly
Board meeting for Board Trustees and raising the DPW part-time employees” wages to $15 per hour.
More discussion will be had at the budget meeting.

There was no update or report from the Public Health & Welfare Committee.

Debby Casperson was absent, but it was noted that discussion regarding starting up the
Recreation Department will happen this winter.

Repairs to the First Responder/Police building were discussed. A gutter needs to be fixed and ice
cleats should be installed to avoid ice damming in the future. The DPW office should alsp have ice cleats

2



installed to avoid future damage. There was a motion by Chris Abell and seconded by Jim Bublitz to fix
the gutter and install ice cleats on the First Responder/Police building and to install ice cleats on the DPW
office. Motion carried. A quote will also be obtained on installing heat tape for both buildings. There was

no further discussion.

Cheryl Goodrich gave an update on the Community Center. The broken window pane will be
repaired soon and the pane has been ordered. The Community Center Board has started talking about the

possibility of fish frys in the future.

There was no Recreation Department update or report.

An appointment to the Community Center Board for a two-year term was tabled.

The board discussed future agenda items.

The following bills were reviewed by the Board:

BP

Abell, Christine

Ziegel, Dean

Kromm, Darrell

Kromm, Kay

VanErem, James

Gebhardt, Terrence
Minshall-Buss, Nancy
Badgerland Disposal

Chris Abell

Dodgeland School District
Fitz’s Lawn Care

GFC Leasing

Klecker’s Heating & Air Conditioning
Kunkel Engineering Group
Menards

Reeseville Sewer Utility
TDS

Tonn Pest Control

US Cellular

US Cellular

We-Energies

WI Department of Revenue
Transfer from General Savings

TIF 3
Kruczek Construction

Water Utility
Associated Bank

Dean Ziegel
Ferguson Waterworks
Hawkins

$417.47
$1,669.85
$1,772.74
$60.95
$138.52
$134.07
$308.16
$424.81
$3,953.80
$200.00
$833.88
$1,550.00
$346.65
$5,267.07
$827.51
$393.48
$1,700.00
$44.96
$50.00
$1.35
$85.99
$1,765.68
$461.48
$331.66

$24,213.67

$475.00
$473.01
$3,845.00
$407.37

Ziegel, Dean

Abell, Christine

Beal, Denise

Kohn, Gary

Harmsen, Derek

Bahr, Scott

Kromm, Kay

Gregory, Sarah
Cardmember Services
Dean Ziegel
Environmental Specialists
General Code

Kay Kromm

Kruczek Construction
MMC-BD Healthworks
Reeseville Fire Department
Reeseville Water Utility
TDS

Town Web Design

US Cellular

We-Energies

United States Treasury
D&L Plumbing

Transfer from CDA Savings

2% Dues Checking
Reeseville Fire Department

Sewer Utility
Hawkins

Kunkel Engineering Group
LV Laboratories
The Expediters

$1,690.84
$1,252.98
$461.55
$196.64
$189.09
$848.86
$1,211.17
$647.27
$1,433.93
$25.00
$100.00
$995.00
$37.01
$44,781.58
$57.00
$586.99
$2,250.00
$310.93
$723.00
$39.00
$1,144.54
$2,371.02
$659.06

$45,312.09

$933.85

$2,158.12
$2,063.99
$1,717.25
$1,000.00



Kunkel Engineering Group $1,670.50 Village of Reeseville
Midwest Welding & Manufacturing $14.39 Water Essentials

Reeseville Fire Department $315.53 We-Energies

Village of Reeseville $13,202.35 Kruczek Construction
We-Energies $1,029.32

WI State Laboratory of Hygiene $329.00 Sinking Fund Savings
Hawkins $179.00 Transfer to Sewer Checking
Kruczek Construction $45,051.03 Transfer to Sewer Checking
Government Payments $960.19

$3,106.36
$160.00
$3,075.35
$59,567.90

$2,063.99
$59,567.90

There was a motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Dave Snow that the bills be approved and

the Clerk-Treasurer be instructed to draw orders for the same. Motion carried.

There was a motion by Chris Abell and seconded by Jim Bublitz to adjourn the meeting. Motion

carried. Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

Christine Abell, Clerk-Treasurer



